
Important
 Dates:
Monday, April 11: 
FFA Awards Banquet




Friday, April 29:
School will be held for students & staff
(COVID/Inclement Weather Make-Up)




Saturday, May 7:
Prom




Wednesday, May 11: 
Honors Banquet




Wednesday, May 18: 
Fine Arts Banquet




Thursday, May 26: 
8th Grade Promotion




Friday, May 27: 
Graduation
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SCHOOL BOARD COMMITTEE MEETINGS ARE

TYPICALLY HELD ON THE SECOND MONDAY OF

EACH MONTH BEGINNING AT 5 :00 P .M . IN

CONFERENCE ROOM 208 . 

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS ARE

TYPICALLY HELD ON THE THIRD MONDAY OF 

EACH MONTH AT 6 :30 P .M . IN THE 

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY . 



AGENDAS FOR THESE MEETINGS ARE POSTED 

AT THE RANDOLPH VILLAGE HALL , RANDOLPH

HOMETOWN PHARMACY , NATIONAL EXCHANGE

BANK OF RANDOLPH AND THE VESTIBULE OF

THE RANDOLPH SCHOOL DISTRICT OFFICE . 

RANDOLPH ROCKET
April 2022

*An on-line version of this newsletter is available on the RSD website with clickable links:
Visit www.rsdwi.org and click "Community" then click "Monthly Newsletters"

OR visit:  
https://bit.ly/RSDnewsletter

https://www.rsdwi.org/community/monthly-newsletters.cfm


Middle School / High School News
-Mr. Andy Kohn, Middle School / High School Principal

Hello Rocket Families,

Students are entering the 4th quarter of the 2021/2022 school year and it’s always

our goal to have them finish strong. The staff has been working to continue to offer

authentic learning opportunities to our students through various field trips and

classroom activities that bring their learning to life. On April 1st, our 10-12 grade

students will be attending the Save-A-Life Tour in Cambria-Friesland which involves

safe driving experiences. Students will also experience a Science Fair on April 8th,

and the Wonders of Physics on April 13th, just to name a few.

We are in the process of finalizing our Prom details. Prom is set for Saturday, May

7th. More information will be coming soon.

8th Grade Promotion will be held on Thursday, May 26th. More details to come.

Graduation will be held on Friday, May 27th. More details to come.

Thank you all for your continued support!

Sincerely,

Andy Kohn

Forward Exam testing for grades 3-8 and 10 begins the week we return from spring break. Specific

dates will be communicated through homeroom teachers. Testing almost always takes place in the

morning, so getting to school on time with a full belly and a good night sleep is a plan for success.  

Warmer weather brings out short sleeves and muddy fields. As you know, weather in Wisconsin can

change 40 degrees in a few short hours. Please remind your student to bring at least a light jacket.

While we try to accommodate students who end up falling into muddy or wet areas, we have a limited

supply of some sizes of clothing. 

Summer School Enrichment and Jumpstart online registration will open by April 15, 2022. Some of our

favorite classes are being offered by some of our great staff. Popular classes fill up fast. Please watch

the district website and Facebook postings for the exact dates. 

We appreciate your partnership in educating the students of Randolph. Please reach out with questions

or comments.  

Regards,

Christy Fay

Elementary School News
-Ms. Christy Fay, Elementary Principal

Randolph Elementary Families-

It’s hard to believe the fourth quarter has just begun. During the final quarter of the

2021-2022 school year we are preparing students for their transition to the

expectations of the next grade, going on field trips, enjoying warmer weather, and

planning for summer. That being said, regular attendance is crucial to ending the

school year on a high note. 



Our youngest Randolph Rockets learned about space during the month of March.

8th Grade Science Update
The 8th graders are currently learning about physical and chemical changes. They practiced with word

problems using chalk markers on the table and then put their knowledge to use in various labs.  

-Krista Powers, Middle School Science Teacher

PreK Students Learn about Space
-Nikki Buwalda, PreK Teacher



Strength exercises improve the
capability of your muscles and

bones. The main goal is
RESISTANCE!! These exercises
can be walking with weights,

using stretch bands, stretching,
yoga, any type of exercise that
uses resistance. Resistance is

key to building muscle and
even for toning.  Balance and
coordination is necessary for
everyday tasks. If we maintain

and work on balancing, our
motor skills will be enhanced.

We always want to maintain our
level of balance. 

With nicer weather on the way, it provides us with more opportunities to get outside, exercise, and enjoy
the fresh air. Exercise not only promotes the building of strong bones and muscles, but it's also a great
way for social interaction with friends, neighbors, and family. 

In addition to being healthier in general, exercise helps to reduce the risk of obesity and the health
problems that come with being overweight, conditions like diabetes, heart disease, and high blood
pressure. People who are physically fit feel better; they have greater self-confidence, more energy, and
increase academic performance. Exercise can also improve mental health by reducing anxiety,
depression, and negative mood by improving self-esteem. 

We can all use a kind reminder of the importance to make physical activity a priority in our daily lives. I
hope you and your family can set up a goal that works best for you to get everyone moving and
bonding together. 

Yours in health,
Katie Breitlow, RN 

Nurse's News - March is National Nutrition Month
- Katie Breitlow, School RN

Flexibility
Flexibility exercises lengthen

and elongate muscles, tendons,
and ligaments. It’s so important

and allows your body to feel
great. Go to the local YMCA, or
go out to your yard and stretch
your arms and legs, your neck,
your hips to ease the tension

caused by everyday stress.
Stretch right when you get up

or right before bed! 

Strength & Endurance Cardiovascular
Cardio exercise is great for your

HEART!! When doing cardio
exercise, it makes your heart
beat faster. You can calculate
your target heart rate zone by

220- your age = the target
heart rate. Cardio exercises can

be running, briskly walking,
rollerblading, biking, and any
exercise that gets your heart

pumping! Try getting your heart
rate up for 20 minutes for 5

days. 

DID YOU KNOW THERE ARE 3 FORMS OF EXERCISE?

The talk test is a simple way to measure relative intensity. 
As a rule of thumb, if you're doing moderate-intensity activity you can talk, but not sing, during the activity. If you're

doing vigorous-intensity activity, you will not be able to say more than a few words without pausing for a breath.



How many minutes a day should be spent being active?
Adults should aim for at least 3 hours a week.

Kids should be active for at least 60 minutes a day. 



Make it a family activity! 
Try going for a 10-minute brisk walk, 3 times a day, 5 days a week. 

This will give you a total of 150 minutes of moderate-intensity activity.





Local Scholarships: DUE MARCH 16th

Other scholarships at the National/State/Regional Level can be found in your school email

accounts. The links to each of these scholarships are in this email as well. Also, if you’ve been

admitted to a campus or program please be sure to see what scholarships are available. Click

here for UW System Scholarships and deadlines. 

FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid):

Financial Aid: Seniors & Parents of Seniors: an email went out on 9/16/21 regarding important

information with FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid). Please check your email for

a list of Financial Aid Workshops you can register for. 

The 2022-2023 FAFSA application opened October 1, 2021.

Youth Apprenticeship or School to Work: 

Juniors and Seniors interested in applying for Youth Apprenticeship or School to Work next

semester, please see Mrs. Medema for application materials. 

What is Youth Apprenticeship?

Attention Seniors - Class of 2022: 

Middle/High School Counseling and CTE News
- Mrs. Amy Medema,, Middle/High School Counselor

The monthly Guidance Newsletter is also available online:
https://www.rsdwi.org/schools/high/counseling.cfm

Attention 8th Graders- Class of 2026: 
Mrs. Medema met with all 8th graders on February 17th to go over a new "Virtual RHS

Orientation" and to register for High School. 

Attention Juniors- Class of 2023: 
ACT:

The ACT was held on March 8th, 2022. If you're interested in retaking the ACT, please visit the  

ACT website for testing sites and to register. 

ACT Scores will be emailed to each student's email address (the email address they put down

when they registered with Mr. Kohn and Mrs. Medema). 

Please check your school email everyday for the ACT Question of the Day that is sent to you.

Please click here for Free ACT Prep Events

Youth Apprenticeship or School to Work: 

Juniors and Seniors interested in applying for Youth Apprenticeship or School to Work next

semester, please see Mrs. Medema for application materials. 

What is Youth Apprenticeship?

https://uwhelp.wisconsin.edu/counselors/navigating-financial-aid/uw-system-scholarship-links/
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://collegegoalwi.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jTxLX8cEyK_LsS0qYvyZW5syxp77G0f1PHsRPwfsA_w/edit
https://www.rsdwi.org/schools/high/counseling.cfm
https://www.act.org/
http://act.org/
https://www.kaptest.com/act/free/act-free-events
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jTxLX8cEyK_LsS0qYvyZW5syxp77G0f1PHsRPwfsA_w/edit


2022-2023 Course Scheduling

Mrs. Medema was in your English classes February 15 & 16 to discuss scheduling courses for the

2022-2023 school year. Please see Mrs. Medema with any questions. Please click here to view

the 2022-2023 Course Handbook or visit https://bit.ly/22-23CourseHandbook. 

NCAA Eligibility Center:

Information was emailed to each high school student. If you’re interested in registering and

have questions, please see Mrs. Medema.

Parchment Transcript Requests:

Randolph High School transcripts are now available online. Please click on the link above for a

tutorial on how to request your transcript online.  

Skyward:

A reminder to all students to please check your Skyward account for missing assignments and

current grades. Parents are able to access this information too. If you need assistance with

username or password information, please contact the Randolph High School Office.

Dual Enrollment is due October 1st for the Spring semester and March 1st for the Fall

semester.

Senior/Junior Post-Secondary Interview:

A reminder to all Seniors and Juniors​ to please set up a time for your Senior/Junior Post-

Secondary Interview. Parents are welcome to join us for these meetings via Zoom.

Attention All High School Students: 

Family Resources: 
Columbia County Resource Directory




Dodge County Resource Directory



2-1-1 Mental Health Crisis Line Info
 

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline
Call 800-273-TALK (8255)

 

Text HOPELINE to 741741 
from anywhere, anytime, about any type of challenge or struggle. 

Help and hope is just a text away.™

https://www.rsdwi.org/schools/high/Guidance/2022/2022-2023%20Final%20Course%20Handbook%202022-2023.pdf
https://web3.ncaa.org/ecwr3/
https://www.youtube.com/user/ParchmentVideos
https://skyward.iscorp.com/scripts/wsisa.dll/WService=wsedurandolphwi/fwemnu01.w
https://dpi.wi.gov/dual-enrollment
https://www.co.columbia.wi.us/columbiacounty/hhs/Healthamp;HumanServicesHomePage/tabid/299/Default.aspx
https://www.co.dodge.wi.gov/departments/departments-e-m/human-services-health-department/economic-support
https://211wisconsin.communityos.org/guided_search/render/ds/%7B%22service%5C%5Cservice_taxonomy%5C%5Cmodule_servicepost%22%3A%7B%22value%22%3A%5B%7B%22taxonomy_id%22%3A413251%7D%5D%2C%22operator%22%3A%5B%22contains_array%22%5D%7D%2C%22agency%5C%5Cagency_system%5C%5Cname%22%3A%7B%22value%22%3A%22VLTEST%22%2C%22operator%22%3A%5B%22notequals%22%5D%7D%7D?localHistory=JzybBs1kwpbZcsuVSMo-zw
http://www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/


Work Permit Information for Students 14 and 15 Years Old: 

https://bit.ly/StudentJobOpps



CNA Opportunity:

CNA classes are available through Randolph Health Services. 

Please see Mrs. Medema for more information.

Randolph Health Services Dietary Nutritional Aide:

Randolph Health Services in Randolph is looking for students at least 16 years old to work

afterschool in the Nutritional Dietary Aide position.  Please see Mrs. Medema or contact Mrs.

Shirley Schueler (email: cxj@hcsgops.com or phone: 920-326-3171) if interested in applying.

Randolph Health Services Housekeeping:

Randolph Health Services in Randolph is looking for students at least 16 years old to work every

other weekend in Housekeeping (hours would be 7:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon every other weekend). 

 Please see Mrs. Medema or contact Mrs. Betty Hoffman (phone: 920-326-3171) if interested in

applying.

High School Dietary Aide:

Columbia Health Care Center in Wyocena. Interested applicants must be at least 16 years old. 

 Please contact Lori Aldridge at Lori.Aldridge@co.columbia.wi.us to request an application.

Village of Randolph: 

The Village of Randolph is looking for adult students or adults to work every day before and after

school as a Crossing Guard. Please see Mr. Kohn or Mrs. Medema for more information. 

Randolph School District: 

Randolph School District is looking for students at least 16 years old to work every day after school

in the maintenance department. Please see Mr. Landowski or Mrs. Medema for more information. 

Jung’s Seed Company:

Please see Mrs. Medema for application details.

Randolph Early Learning Center:

Full-time and part-time positions available. Hiring an end-of-the-day cleaner for a few hours each

day, no training required  (16 years or older). Also hiring childcare teachers (18  years or older).

Please contact Melissa Smedema at randolphearlylearning@gmail.com or see Mrs. Dykstra if you

are interested in applying.

Jen Ter Wire & Element Technologies:

Please apply through the website:  www.jen-ter.com

Neogen/Hacco:

Employment opportunities located at 110 Hopkins Drive, Randolph.  Please see Mr. Drews or Mrs.

Medema for more information.

Subway, Randolph:

Interested applicants must be at least 16 years old.  Please pick up an application in person at the

Randolph Subway or contact Rhonda Pomerville to request an application.

Job Opportunities for High School Students:

https://bit.ly/StudentJobOpps
mailto:cxj@hcsgops.com
http://www.jen-ter.com/


March PBIS Characteristic: Honesty
Each month, the RSD Elementary teachers recognize students who portray a specific positive

characteristic which coordinates with the guidance curriculum. Then, every Friday an announcement is

made recognizing these students along with a staff member who has been nominated by their peers. 

The characteristic for the month of March was "Honesty" and awards went to: 

Kindergarten: Emmy Salzmann, Elroy Quirk, Evelynn Skinner-Roy, Trinity Saez Sawyer Heins, Knox Hartl,

Zoey Gutierrez, Cora Gursky

1st Grade: Layla Gutierrez, Anna Yurowski, Kora Wegner, Cody Stancer, Addy Trotz, Olivia Skinner-Roy,

Nolan Knight and Kieva Quade

2nd Grade: Cambria Heins, Quinton Stiemsma, Tessa Campton, Kenna Regan, William Wilcox, Miriam

Plahuta, Oscar Meagher, Aubrey Breitlow

3rd Grade: Brooklyn Drews, Murphy Lukowski, Piper Lienke, Aylin Burger, Romeo Lenz, Jaxon Gove,

Olivia Wiersma, Chase Gilchrist, Remi Mendoza, Ariah Parks, Maggie Wood, Jonathan Ocho

4th Grade:  Gavin Kirkendall, Davien McNicol, Chase Williams, Beckam Scheeler, Vince Reed, Kamryn

Haffele, Dalila Vera, Dominic Dexter

5th Grade: Brynn Lienke, Sophia Schmit, Aidan Barnett, Natalie Kemink, Chastin DeBoer, Charli Herrick,

Graham Wood

Staff: Mrs. VanOoyen, Mrs. Kohn

Congratulations to these students and staff; thank you for being positive role models! 

2nd Quarter Honor Roll Update
Please accept our apologies, as Layne Jenkins, Junior, was left off of the Honor Roll list in March. 

High School Forensics Team Qualifies for State
-Brianna Miller, High School Forensics Advisor

Congratulations to the entire High School Forensics

team for their state-qualifying scores on March 7th.

Alexyss Mund and Sherlyn Gomez Perez each earned

perfect scores. 

The team will compete at the State competition on

either April 8th or 9th. 

Middle School Forensics Team Finishes Strong
-Krista Powers, Middle School Forensics Advisor

Congratulations to the Middle School Forensics team on a

very successful year. The team competed in their final meet

of the year in Green Bay on March 1st. 



District Solo & Ensemble Competition Results

Congratulations to all the Band and Choir students who participated in the District Solo & Ensemble

Festival on Saturday, March 12. Randolph students performed in 36 events, resulting in 9 Seconds and

23 Firsts. Deanna Feil, Andrew Stephenson, Kamber Pekarske, and Sherlyn Abadio also received Starred

Firsts and earned the opportunity to perform at the State Solo Ensemble Festival in April.

High School Students:

Front Row: Jacob Kile, Garrett Deakin

Second Row: Sherlyn Abadio, Kamber Pekarske, Eli

Herpel, Brandon Alva-Fuertes

Third Row: Keara Rausch, William Bakken, Payton

Jarden, Kaylee Landaal, Owen Summers,

Fourth Row: Morgan DeJager, Gracie Ciesielski, Alexyss

Mund, Emilyn Reyes

Fifth Row: Austin Anderson, Haley Williams, Deanna Feil,

Maddie Roach,Keeley Folk, Adrianna Potter

Top Row: Lucas Schneidervin, Logan Beatty

Middle School Students

Front Row: Charleigh Kirkendall

Second Row: Lydia DeYoung, Violet Saeman, Brendon

Marks

Third Row: Bella Fua, Olivia Wohlfeil, Lauryn Huenink

Fourth Row: Autumn Bakken, Addison Deich, Kaylee

Bates

Fifth Row: Jakob Treptow, Cameron Harvey

Fifth Graders use Rovers to Learn Coding 

The fifth graders have been having fun with coding

working with the Rovers. Huge shoutout to Brock Breitlow

for coming to our classrooms to help! They are excited to

work with the Bolts next! 

-Josh Huenink, Director of Bands

-Stephanie Beaver, 5th Grade Teacher

mailto:ciesielskig@students.rsdwi.org






One day I saw a leprechaun. The first

thing I did was lay down on the

grass and watch him. Then I went up

close and grabbed him. I asked

him where he kept his gold. He

answered to me, “or would you like

me to grant you a wish?” I answered

back “gold please”. So he showed

me he kept it in a big black pot by

the shoes he finished in the leaves. I

walked up to the leaves and stared

at a black pot piled and piled with

gold. I looked at the tiny shoes for

the fairies. They were very, very tiny

(compared to me). I kept staring and

turned around to say thank you

but he was gone. I realized I stopped

looking at the leprechaun. I ran to

look after him. The leprechaun had

snuck back to his pot of gold. I got

tired and went home. And I didn’t get

the leprechaun’s gold.

- By Miriam P.

One day I caught a leprechaun. But

I noticed that he had a unicorn hair

on his sleeve. I wondered if he had

unicorns. Leprechauns never lie.

They are always honest. So I asked

if he had any unicorns. And he did. I

made a trade with 3 golden coins

for the unicorn. Her name was

Penelope Rosa Mary. I bought a

little fancy barn for her.

- By Harper W.

One day I saw a leprechaun. He

was so tiny I could barely see him. I

tried grabbing him. He was hard to

catch. Then I caught him. I wanted

gold. Then he told me where it was.

It was at school. Then I dug it up.

Then I was rich. Then I spent it on

Vbucks in Roblox.

- By William W.

One night I caught a leprechaun. I

was sleeping in my bed but I was

disturbed. I hear a crash. I slowly

creep out of bed and go downstairs.

I go in the kitchen and a leprechaun

is going through my pantry. I sneak

behind him and grab him by the shirt

and I tell him to give me his gold

and a wish for a hover bike. But I

blinked and he ran away and I did

not get my wishes.

- By Oscar M. 

2nd Graders Practice Creative Writing
In March the second graders in Mrs. Vredeveld’s class read books about leprechauns. They learned that

if you catch a leprechaun you can’t blink or he will run away. They also dreamed of getting a pot of

gold. We hope you enjoy these stories about catching a leprechaun.

-Amy Vredeveld, 2nd Grade Teacher

5th Graders Get Involved in the Olympics

Check out the amazing job the fifth graders did creating flags for the countries participating in the

2022 Olympics! Students then updated the medal count for each country. They also spent time

researching the different Olympic sports and presented information to the class about Olympic

athletes. 

-Stephanie Beaver, 5th Grade Teacher



Randolph Students Celebrate 
Read Across America 2022






Randolph Elementary students in grades 4K-5 spent the week of Feb. 28-March 4 celebrating Read
Across America Week. The Read Across America program was developed in 1998 by the National
Education Association to encourage students to read. Diversity and inclusion is the reading focal point
for the 2021-22 school year. Monthly, students read and discuss literature which explores a topic
related to diversity and inclusion. Through topics that promote positive character traits such as
empathy, compassion, acceptance, honesty, perseverance, confidence, respect, and community,
students are celebrating their value and the value of others.  

These character traits were represented during the spirit week dress up days with daily prizes awarded
to students participating in the “color” of the day celebration. The week ended with a fabulous talent
show and ice cream sundaes for all on Friday afternoon!

Monday, Red-- Compassionate to others!
Tuesday, Green-- Accepting of others!
Wednesday, Orange--Confidence in yourself! 
Thursday, Brown-- Honest!
Friday, Blue--Trustworthy!

As a culminating activity, students were encouraged to demonstrate their diversity through their many
talents in a RES Talent Show which was held on Thursday, March 3 at 2:00 and 6:30 pm followed by an
ice cream social for family members of the participants. A recorded viewing of the show can be found
at: https://youtu.be/xIngk4MEaEw

Patti Sadoski, Library Media Specialist and event coordinator, would like to sincerely thank all families
of the RSD for their generous change contributions. As a group, the school was able to raise $1675.25
for the Teacher Care Fund, aiding families in need. Thank you everyone for helping us celebrate our
love of reading, love for our school, love for our community, and love for others as we celebrate the
diversity among us through our literature, lives, and actions! 

Check out some of our performers!                                 

https://youtu.be/xIngk4MEaEw








Congratulations to the Girls and Boys Basketball Teams for each winning the 2022 State Championship.

On Saturday, March 12th the girls continued their undefeated season by beating Wisconsin Rapids 

 Assumption. This was the first gold ball that the Randolph Girls Basketball Team has brought home. 

On Saturday, March 19th, the boys defeated Bangor and brought home the gold for the 11th time for the

Randolph Boys Basketball program. 

This was the 8th time in WIAA Tournament history that a boys and girls State Championship was won by

the same school.  Way to go Rockets!

2022 Rocket Basketball Teams Make History



110 Meadowood Drive, Randolph, WI 53956

(920) 326-2427 meyera@rsdwi.org


